
Kate Beauparlant 

Chairperson, Voluntown Board of Education 

Voluntown Public School System 

Voluntown, Connecticut 

 

December 19, 2024 

 

Mr. Adam Burrows 

Superintendent of Schools 

Voluntown Public School System 

195 Main Street 

Voluntown, Connecticut 

 

 

Dear Mr. Burrows, 

 

The Voluntown Board of Education has received your retirement letter submitted on December 12, 

2024 in which you have announced your plan to retire as the Voluntown Superintendent of Schools, 

effective June 30, 2025. This letter is to inform you that the Board, with a heavy heart and the deepest 

respect, has accepted your request for retirement from your part-time position as Superintendent since 

the 2005-2006 school year. 

On behalf of the Voluntown Board of Education, we want to extend our extreme gratitude for the 19 

years of dedication and quality of care you have extended to the Voluntown students, faculty, staff, 

parents and community as a whole. Your extensive experience and expertise from your 58 years in 

education have always helped our school n critical and challenging situations. Your budgeting skills are 

unparalleled as our business manager for nearly 20 budget cycles (several of which had slight to no 

increase to the local taxpayer).  We all thank you from the depth of our hearts for your commitment to 

providing our students excellent educational opportunities throughout your tenure. Voluntown 

Elementary School is a stronger district because of your direct impact. We also greatly appreciate the 

ample notice given and any assistance you may provide in sourcing and transitioning the 

Superintendency to your successor. 

Thank you again for your dedicated years of service to our school system. We wish you a happy 

retirement and an amazing new chapter with family, friends and plenty of time on your beloved boat.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Kate Beauparlant 

Chairperson, Voluntown Board of Education 


